
   

   

M usings from DG Fred Plett 
 

  

 This is being written just before Midwinter convention in 

Nashua. We hope to see many of you there. We wish 

FVDG Sue Lindberg felicitations as she attends the Lions 

Certified Instructor Program in Toronto this same  

weekend.   

 Prior to our upcoming Cabinet meeting on March 3rd at 

the Puritan in Manchester (doors open at 8:30am), there 

will be a special meeting of the District 44N Past and  

Present District Governors, and the 44N Cabinet 

(invitations to be sent) at the same location, at 8 am. The 

special meeting is to fill the vacant position of Second Vice 

District Governor for the remainder of this year. PDG Alan 

Ricard has stepped forward willing to fill this position.  

Others who are qualified for the position could also be 

nominated.  

 As we enter the last half of this year, we ask the clubs 

to keep in mind the District 44N Project, the purchase of 

equipment for Camp Allen. We have $1,800 in hand, and 

we are aware of another $500 that will be presented at that 

March Cabinet meeting, for a total of $2,300, and we need 

to raise $10,000 total from the clubs to match a $10,000 

grant request from LCIF. This money will be spent on a  

new utility vehicle and two new golf carts, in constant use 

at the camp. 

 For those who wish to be trained as a Guiding Lion, the 

training is taking place at Delta Dental in Concord on  

February 9th.  We have quite a list of attendees so far, but 

we have room for a few more. 

 As we continue club visits, we are in awe of all of the 

service the clubs are doing for their communities. Keep up 

the great work.   
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January Roar Newsletter Readership Challenge!  

 

Congratulations goes to winner: 

Kristin Landry of the Winchester Lions  

 

Keep Reading - Share the ROAR!  

March 3rd Cabinet Meeting -  

Hope to see you there! 
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Frank Joseph DiChiara Jr 
( May 17, 1949 - January 20, 2019 ) 

 

Frank Joseph DiChiara Jr. 69, a 

longtime Merrimack resident 

passed away at his home on 

Sunday January 20, 2019. He 

was born on May 17,1949 in 

Chelsea Ma, a son of the late 

Frank Joseph DiChiara Sr. and 

Elaine (McCarthy) Therrien. 

Frank  attended St. Rose Paro-

chial School in Chelsea MA. 

where he also served as an  

Altar Boy. 

 He was a Graduate of 

Sanborn Regional High School 

in Kingston, NH where he was 

Class President for 4 years and 

played Baseball, Basketball, 

Football, and Track and Field. 

He played in the 1968 Shrinerôs Maple Sugar Bowl Game. 

He Graduated from the University of New Hampshire in 

1972 with a B.S. in Physical Education and taught in the 

Tyngsboro School District in Tyngsboro MA. Frank 

coached football at his former High School and was an 

Assistant Football Coach in Tyngsboro as well as Girls 

Track. He coached MYA for his children in Soccer,   

Baseball, Basketball, and Pop Warner Football. 

 Along with his parents, Frank was pre-deceased by his 

step-father Arthur Therrien and his brother Walter 

Glowacki. He is survived by his loving wife Michele 

(Brown) DiChiara of 46 years; three children, Kendra A. 

DiChiara and her companion Adam Jump of Nashua NH; 

Kaitlin A. Day and her husband Troy Day from ME; and 

Anthony F. DiChiara from FL; two grandchildren, Carver 

Lavigne of Nashua and Aaralyn Day of Farmingdale, ME; 

and his step-mother Beverly Di Chiara. Frank has a sister 

Bernadine DiChiara and her wife Christine DiChiara of 

Merrimack. A sister and Brother-in-Law, Pat and Frank 

Smidth of FL; as well as several nephews and nieces.  

 Michele and Frank owned Micheleôs Restaurant and 

Catering in Merrimack from 1993 to 2005. Most recently 

from 2005 to present Frank worked in his company FJD 

Sales as an Independent Manufacturerôs Sales  

Representative.  

 Frank was the current President of the Merrimack  

Lionôs club. He has been an active member for 42 years.  

 Frank and Michele were Communicants at Our Lady of 

Mercy Parish. Frank was a strong ñTo The Point Guyò with 

great Knowledge and passion for sports especially his 

Boston Red Sox, New England Patriots, Celtics, and  

Bruins.  

 Honest, Hardworking with a ñDry sense of  

Humorò, ñQuick Come Backs ñ, and a Big Heart, he will be 

greatly missed by his Family, Friends, and Business  

 

 

 

Associates. In Lieu of Flowers, Memorial Donations can 

be made to The American Heart Association or  NH  

Diabetes  Association. To leave an online condolence for 

the family visit rivetfuneral.com. 

 
A Mass of Christian Burial was celebrated at  

Our Lady Of Mercy Church, 16 Baboosic Lake Road on Sat-

urday January 26 at 9:30 AM 

 

***********************************************  
 ñI was deeply saddened when I received the news of 

Frankôs  passing as I am sure that many, many others 

were as well. 

 I didnôt know Frank very well but shared a friendship 

through Lions and our Zone 2 connection. We shared  

several emails and first met at our first Zone meeting  

followed by a visitation to his club. I had the opportunity to 

meet him again during a Cabinet meeting where he was 

looking forward to having his nomination Lion Alan Hoye 

be presented with Lion of the Quarter. Through several 

emails, it was obvious to me that he held his fellow lions to 

the highest esteem and respect and was proud to be 

amongst them. I am confident that all of us felt the same 

about him. 

 As some may have noticed, with all due respect, 

I took the liberty of changing the obituary photo in this  

tribute to the photo above as this photo characterizes to 

me personally, the Frank DiChiara I will fondly remember,  

always smilingéò 

            

 Lion Rhonda Wynne,  

 District 44N Editor/Zone 2 Chair 

  

 ñFrank DiChiara passed away on Sunday, January 

20th at his home. Frank was a active member of the  

Merrimack Lions since 1976. Over those forty-three years 

he served in many capacities most recently as King Lion. 

 This was Frank's third time a King Lion. Frank's first  

exposure to Lions happened when he graduated from 

Sanborn Regional High School in Kingston. He was the 

1968 recipient of the Kingston Lions Club Scholarship. He 

never forgot that helping hand and returned the favor 

many times over as a Merrimack Lion.  

 Frank will be sorely missed by his fellow Lions, family 

and friends.ò 

 

 Lion Phil Przybyszewski  

 Merrimack Lions 
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                 District 44 -N  

              Cabinet Meeting  

 Conference and Event Center 

       245 Hooksett Road, Manchester NH 

 

~ Sunday, March 3, 2019 ~  

 

        8:30am ð 9:00am          Registration / Social  

                        9:00am           Call to Order  

                        9:15am            Breakfast  

 

*All Committee reports are requested in writing, and only the really essential highlights  

are to be given orally and limited to a maximum of two (2) minutes. 

 

Please send reservations to CS Tom Reynolds, 21 East Rd Weare, NH 03281 

Or email: tcreynoldsjr@comcast.net   or call: 603-494-2690 

 

Please make checks payable to: Lions District 44N 

NO LATER Than February 22nd   
 

(Tear Here) 

Please Send Reservation by February 22, 2019 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total Number:  _____ @ $20.00   Total: $ _______ 

 

Please make check payable to Lions District 44N and send to: 

 CS Tom Reynolds, 21 East Rd Weare, NH 03281 

Name Club Office 

      

      

      

 ̀     

      

mailto:tcreynoldsjr@comcast.net
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President Gudrun Yngvadottir gets ready to 

ñRockinô The Vestò 

Since 1992, Lions International  

has presented a float in  

the New Year's Day Tournament of Roses - 

Rose Parade in Pasadena, California.  

 

 

 

While President Gudrun was riding in style on 

this fabulous float FVG Sue and PDG Eric Lind-

berg, PDG Toni Olden, PDG Henry McKee and  

DG Fred Plett were warming up to participate in 

the annual 5k Peanut Butter Chip Race. 

The leadership crew at the Souhegan Lions 

club 5k Peanut Butter Chip Race on  

New Years Day! 
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Guiding lion training   

is COMINGé. 

DISTRICT 44N will be holding a  
GUIDING LION TRAINING  

on SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 9th   
8:00 am at DELTA DENTAL in Concord, NH 

Once trained, you may consider becoming a  

Guiding Lion to a club near you.  

There are clubs that could use a little extra help. 

Being a Guiding Lion offers Lions the opportunity  

to step outside of their own clubs and  

meet, work and have fun with other dedicated Lions  

who could benefit from your Lions Pride and Knowledge.  

Your work could make a club stronger.  

Stronger clubs = a larger impact for our communities. 

This training will provide you  

with valuable information on how to: 

Strengthen and grow any club 

Help with conflict resolution  

Make meetings more fun and exciting 

Have better service projects 

Please consider attending the guiding Lion Training.  

Whether you want to assist another club or  

use the training to make your club even better.  

The more Guiding Lions we have,  

the more it helps our District and our communities. 

For more information or to sign up, please contact  

PCC Christine Greenwood (cgreenwood@walpolebank.com) or  

PDG Eric Lindberg (ericlindberg@me.com) 

 

We look forward to SEEING  YOU  THEN! 

https://www.facebook.com/roseparade/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDU1zS8vW45Ki_2wNIrRCjYXAxoXPmT8fuDVIqTEwFrflSAFdcOcwkl4LQ13UqEYD2kEOGebUO2Y9XlRXRxLxM3jtzLiDvvoMYHgP38WqalDLetQfnFREeA7O_igXgogeZM5qHqf4TZA0bKYQpBHK9L3GPj0mdr8Obmhi8XkXeH8NwuL2BzL-hqzUPGOR
https://www.facebook.com/roseparade/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDU1zS8vW45Ki_2wNIrRCjYXAxoXPmT8fuDVIqTEwFrflSAFdcOcwkl4LQ13UqEYD2kEOGebUO2Y9XlRXRxLxM3jtzLiDvvoMYHgP38WqalDLetQfnFREeA7O_igXgogeZM5qHqf4TZA0bKYQpBHK9L3GPj0mdr8Obmhi8XkXeH8NwuL2BzL-hqzUPGOR
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Resume Builders:  

 

Building up your career skills 

through volunteering 

 
People ask: ñWhy should I join 

Lions and pay dues?ò 

 

 

 

  The answer is that joining the Lions and utilizing the  

training, mentoring and resources that  Lions has to offer 

can be a huge step in building up your resume. This  

applies to younger members entering the workforce and 

older members who might be looking for a change. 

  Lions primarily help our communities and the worldwide 

community. For many, that is all they need. For others, to 

give up their time and money, they would like to get a  

return on their investment besides a warm fuzzy feeling. 

Lions Clubs are there for both of these types of people.  

  So what can Lions offer to build up those resumes?  

Lots!  These are just a few skills you will gain from  

becoming a Lion: 

  Leadership skills: As Lions or Leos there are plenty of  

opportunities to take on leadership roles: Club officers,  

project Chair people and then up into District roles. The sky 

is the limit. And there are people to help all along the way.  

We donôt want you to fail.  We want new strong leaders!  

This is a great way to learn what kind of leader you can be. 

  Relationship Skills: As a volunteer with the Lions you 

will learn to work with a very diverse group of individuals.  

Young, old, rich, poor, from all different backgrounds and 

occupations. You will learn to negotiate/communicate to 

reach your objectives. 

  Management Skills: From running the club or the club 

checkbook, to creating budgets, managing projects or 

fundraisers, working with deadlines, dealing with  

businesses and the list could go on and on. All of these will 

help you hone your management skills. 

  Challenges: Donôt like public speaking? We can help 

with that. Donôt know how to create a budget? We can help 

with that. Donôt think you have leadership ability? We can 

help with that. Want to learn new things? We can help with 

that.   

  Want to try Zip-lining?  We can help with that too!  See 

our pictures from Las Vegas (top right). 

  Just remember, we are here to help our communities 

and to help you achieve your goals. Just ask! 

 So step up to leadership in your clubs and district 

and build your resume at the same time!   

 

 Sue Lindberg, FVDG 

 

(Above, Yes this is Eric and I with two Vermont Lions!). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Health Services of New Hampshire (formally Health  

Services Board) is a committee of the Multiple District 44 of 

New Hampshire.   

 Our presentation during the 59th Annual Mid-Winter 

Convention for Multiple District 44 highlighted the work of 

our DogSight Program, Vision Weekend 2019 and  

Operation KidSight. These programs continue to be a 

source of pride for our multiple district. 

 We are looking to develop our Hearing Screening  

Initiative and we are looking for a dynamic Lion or soon to 

be Lion to lead the charge. We will use the success from 

our OKS program as a blueprint to develop the hearing 

program.  Please call me at 603 770-3700 for more details. 

 Become a Health Services of NH Visionary ï we are 

a group of great people doing great work for so many great 

people across the state of New Hampshire. 

 

 PCC Scott Wilson 

 Chairperson, Health Services of New Hampshire 

 A Committee of Multiple District 44 
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THE DOGSIGHT PROJECT  
A Program of the New Hampshire Lions 

Multiple District 44 ð Health Services of New Hampshire 
                   

{ƻŎƛŀƭ aŜŘƛŀ 

 

 We are on Facebook now! You can find new pictures of Judge at the ñNH DogSight Projectò page. Donôt forget, 

DogSight is one word. Visit us, ñlikeò us and tell everyone else about us! 

 

 And if you like YouTube videos, search ñFidelco YouTubeò to bring them up. I particularly like this one:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tLSReDgIiRQ because it shows the training aspect and the Fidelco facility.  

And lots of puppies and dogs. 

 

 

Linda Piekarski       

Chair, the DogSight Project 

lpiekarski@ne.rr.com 

 

 

                                                        

 

Goal: $15,000   Raised to Date: $7335 
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 Greetings from MCC Sam                                                                   

          

 Here we all are in January of a new year with many Lions and guest preparing to attend our Multiple District 44 

Mid-Winter convention. 

 When you read this article, we will have just held our MD 44 Mid-Winter convention, where I hope all had a  

relaxing and enjoyable Lions fellowship weekend. 

 We will have had great hospitality rooms from both Bob Gustafson 44H and Virginia Edwards 44N running for 

second vice district governor in their district.  We wish them both successes in getting elected at their district spring 

conventions. 

 

 Club Global Action Team 

 Club Presidents and 1st Vice Presidents as well as all Zone Chairs for this year and next should take a little time 

to learn and understand Lions Clubs Internationalôs focus on promoting the Club Global Action Team structure. LCI 

has done a good job in outlining the rolls and responsibility for these positions at the club, district and  

multiple district level.   

 The GAT structure is a real benefit to your club and individual Lions in taking a leadership role. The District 

Global Action Team is in place to assist the Clubôs GAT and should be call upon for help and guidance, as that is 

their role. 

 

 Best Wishes for 2019 

 MCC Sam Longbook 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tLSReDgIiRQ
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 The Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) is our charitable wing.   

We should be very proud that LCIF has received its seventh consecutive 4-star  

rating on Charity Navigator! 

 

 In its first 50 years, LCIF empowered Lion service worldwide through US$1 billion 

in funding for 13,000+ grants. Impressive, yes, but that was just the beginning.   

 As we look back on the life-changing efforts our Foundation has made possible 

for all Lions, we must also look forward, to the next 100 years. So, with an eye to a 

healthy future, LCIF proudly introduced Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Service at 

the 2018 International Convention. 

 

 Please explore highlights of this unprecedented US$300 million capital 

 fundraising effort, including: 

 

*  A World in Need 

*  A Foundation for Service 

*  A Campaign Overview 

*  Recognition: Model Clubs Lead the Way 

 

 Thank you for participating in the Campaign 100 movement.  

 Together, our work and personal financial gifts to our Foundation will ensure a 

brighter future for the next 100 years ï and beyond. 

 

 My goal as LCIF District Coordinator for the 2018-19 Lions year:  

 100% club participation. This can be met by a club making a donation and/or by 

an individual member making a donation.   

 Currently, 17 of 44 clubs have made donations.   

 

 Thank you for your generosity. 

 

 

 PDG Alan Ricard 

 LCIF District Coordinator 
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 GAP MOUNTAIN   
 Wonderful meeting last night with the 

Gap Mountain Lions club. I screwed up by 

not capturing the moment  

photographically, so I went to their  

Facebook page for this shot. PDG  

Nancy Nye came from this club, as did 

PCC Lucille Loverro Decatur Diran 

(transferred to the Keene Lions) for whom 

I had the pleasure to serve as CST. 

 Lion Jeanne Drugg comes from this 

club, who is Spring Convention Chair. We 

discussed Spring Convention briefly, and 

she has put a lot of thought into it. Thanks 

to her, we'll have a great time! They contributed $300 towards the Camp Allen District Project so we have 

$1,800 so far towards the $10,000 club goal for this $20,000 project. Thank you, Gap Mountain! And thanks for 

the hospitality!  

 D
G
 
F
R
E
D
õ
S
 
J
A
N
U
A
R
Y
 
V
I
S
I
T
A
T
I
O
N
S
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

zone 4 meeting  
Great Zone 4 Lions meeting in 

West Swanzey - active clubs!  

Chesterfield, Hinsdale, Keene, 

and Winchester 

 

 

 

 

ANTRIM -BENNINGTON  
 Excellent meeting last night with  

the Antrim-Bennington Lions club, home 

of  PDG Linda & Lion David Ward.   

They are an active club!  
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44N Zone Presidents/Secretaries/Eyeglass Chairs: 

 
Please bring all sorted and  boxed packaged glasses to Zone 

and District meetings. NO BAGS!   
 

They will be taken directly and immediately to Hampton, NH for 
recycling. Please keep any/all cases so that clubs may deliver 

and recycle to Savers Stores or Goodwill stores.  
 

Please keep them out of our dumps.  
No loose lenses, no parts no plastic bags please.  

 
If you have any questions,  

call me 714-5108  or text and leave a message. 
.   

 
Thanks, Elda Cordero-Goodman  
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 HANOVER  
 Outstanding meeting last night, the annual  

visitation with  the Hanover Lions club, and a 

Zone 7 meeting. We had as company  

FVDG Susan Lindberg, PDG Henry McKee, 

and PDG Alan Ricard, It was gratifying to hear 

all of the service projects run by these clubs, 

including Hanover.  

 
~WHEREõS DG FRED~ 

 
 February 5    Merrimack 
 February 7    Brookline 
 February 11    Orford 
 February 21    Henniker  

VDG Sue Lindberg attended LCIP in  

Toronto during the same weekend as the  

Mid-Winter convention. 

We missed you Sue! 
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MD 44  
Mid-Winter Convention 

Friday Night Entertainment ! 


